On September 18th the following questions were received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item PL-1 MerryPlace Development Cooperative Agreement and Teacher Eligibility Criteria

Question:  What could go wrong?

Response:  While there is always a chance that something could go wrong we are confident that we have teamed up with a good partner on this project.  We have a stable developer in the City of West Palm Beach Housing Authority, and Phase I of the project is on track to be completed in November.  The City of West Palm Beach and the Commission on Affordable Housing have invested significant funds in this project so they also have a vested interest in the success of this project.

We are confident that teachers will want to live there because some have already applied so we do not have that concern.  We have also taken into consideration that a teacher could leave the District prior to fulfilling his/her 5 year commitment, and if that did occur the teacher would have to pay the District back the prorated portion of the $10,000.

There is the possibility that the homes could sell out too fast and teachers could miss this opportunity.  That is why it is important that we move on this item quickly.

Question:  What exactly is 120% of the medium income today?

Response:  The medium income is based on number of persons per household.  Attached is a brochure that defines this. 
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